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 By God's grace we have concluded the month of April without any mishap in the 

brotherhood due to Covid 19, even though in recent days it was lifted or there was a 

rebound of more than a thousand infections in the country. Between us, the two families 

that were sick with Covid 19, thank God, are already healthy, in fact, one of them (Julio 

Vargas) preached to the church at the worship meeting on the first Sunday of May.  

THE CHURCH IN CENTRO MATUEIN: Thank God the brotherhood remains firm in the 

midst of the pandemic and keeping the biosecurity measures. Strong government measures 

cause limitations in human mobilization and limitations to carry out some activities. The 

communication. In the weeks of radical quarantine, we have encouraged communication 

between the brothers using the phones. Personal attention. When there is a need to attend to 

a brother in a personal way, we make arrangements to meet together to study and talk. Help 

churches and brothers in other places. I am always receiving requests for help for the work 

and preachers through social networks (wasap), e-mail: a) The church in Ciudad Bolívar, 

Bolívar State, Venezuela. In this city there is a small congregation of faithful brothers, 

brother Antonio Pérez, who died some time ago, preached there. Now the preaching is 

being attended by the young brother Charles Pérez (son of Antonio Pérez), he has a great 

spirit of collaboration to help the church, but he does not have experience or much 

knowledge of the Bible, and he has asked me for help to prepare and do a better job of 

preaching. I am supporting him through writings and audios that he sent him electronically. 



b) Rafael Farías. Chepén, Peru. Brother Rafael Farías is a faithful Christian, Venezuelan, he 

was a member of the church in Maturín centro. He for a time he was my collaborator for a 

time on radio programs and he also preached for the church. Due to the crisis in the 

country, he moved with his family to Peru. In the city of Chepén he collaborates with a 

faithful congregation. In this city he has started a radio program, for which he has asked me 

for advice on the production and presentation of the program. I also help him electronically. 

c) Different places. Different brothers from other cities write or phone me requesting Bible 

studies or asking questions on specific topics. In the same way I attend them. I thank God 

that in this time of a pandemic I can also dedicate time to attend to all these brothers and 

sisters.  

So far this newsletter. I am very grateful, dear brothers and sisters, for communion with this 

servant, especially in this difficult time. We pray for each other so that God will protect us 

all. If God allows, it will be until the next edition, in the meantime, that God continues to 

bless and protect everyone, goodbye. 

 In the love of Christ, Antonio and family.  

 


